Trinity United Methodist Church

237 N. Water Ave Idaho Falls, ID 83402 208-522-7921 office@tumcif.org NONPROFIT ORG. U.S. Postage PAID Idaho Falls, ID Permit No. 1491

Return Service Requested

Community Potluck Breakfasts

You can join in the potluck breakfasts every Sunday at 9:15 am in the Parlor. All are welcome, the food is good, and you never know who you may meet. Please bring a dish to pass and a warm smile. See you there! - Pam Traughber



Annual Parking Lot Sale – August 19 – 20, 2016 at St. Paul's UMC

Each year we team up with St. Paul's UMC for the annual fall parking lot sale to support the mission work. We will need many helpers during that week to get ready and to run the sale. We also need donation of all kinds of items to sell. Start cleaning out now! More details later. —Betty Anderson

Looking Way Ahead...

Sunday, July 10 - We host, and provide ushers at Little Church in the Pines in Island Park Monday July 18 to Friday July 22 - Vacation Bible School Friday, August 19 & 20 - Parking lot sale at St. Paul's Saturday, October 29th at 1:00 p.m. a luncheon and "Trinity's Got Talent" entertainment



Pastor's Perspective

Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ,

But now that faith has come, we are no longer subject to a disciplinarian, for in Christ Jesus you are all children of God through faith. As many of you as were baptized into Christ have clothed yourselves with Christ. There is no longer Jew or Greek, there is no longer slave or free, there is no longer male and female; for all of you are one in Christ Jesus. And if you belong to Christ, then you are Abraham's offspring, heirs according to the promise.

Galatians 3:25-29 (NRSV)

Above is the scripture lesson from Galatians that Bishop Bruce Ough,

president of the Council of Bishops, used as a precursor for an historic statement to the General Conference 2016 of the United Methodist Church from the Council of Bishops. The statement that you will find below was the second attempt by the Council of Bishops, in as many days, to prevent schism of the UMC. The 1st statement followed an evening of many rumors flying around social media about secret meetings in preparation for a plan to be presented to split the church. The statement that came on Tuesday morning, however, was one affirming the unity of the church and of all the Bishops. Rather than a rush of wind, like the first

Pentecost, when the Holy Spirit entered Jerusalem, this felt a little bit like all of the air left the room. Fear began to set in that GC2016 would be just like GC2012 with no resolution to serious issues dealing with human sexuality and only a wide swath of broken hearts, on both sides, to testify that we had ever even met.

Mid afternoon Tuesday, a public plea was made to the Bishops to begin meeting immediately, and to come back in the morning with a plan for the church to move forward. Though anything that the body asked of the Bishops would be non-binding, what was clear was that we wanted them to lead. No longer would it be enough for them to merely preside over the meeting. This is the statement that the Bishops brought to the body on Wednesday morning:

AN OFFERING FOR A WAY FORWARD

Your bishops were honored to receive the request of General Conference to help lead our United Methodist Church forward during this time of both great crisis and great opportunity. As far as we can discover, this is the first time that a General Conference has ever made such a request of the Council of Bishops, and we accept this request with humility.

We share with you a deep commitment to the unity of the church in Christ our Lord. Yesterday, our president shared the deep pain we feel. We have all prayed for months and continue to do so. We seek, in this kairos moment, a way forward for profound unity on human sexuality and other matters. This deep unity allows for a variety of expressions to co-exist in one church. Within the Church, we are called to work and pray for more Christ-like unity with each other rather than separation from one another. This is the prayer of Jesus in John 17:21-23.

UNITY *We believe that our unity is found* in Jesus Christ; it is not something we achieve but something we receive as a gift from God. We understand that part of our role as bishops is to lead the church toward new behaviors, a new way of being and new forms and structures which allow a unity of our mission of "making disciples of Jesus Christ for the transformation of the world" while allowing for differing expressions as a global church. Developing such new forms will require a concerted effort by all of us, and we your bishops commit ourselves to lead this effort. We ask you, as a General Conference, to affirm your own commitment to maintaining and strengthening the unity of the church. We will coordinate this work with the various efforts already underway to develop global structures and a new General Book of Discipline for our church. Strengthening the unity of the church is a responsibility for all of us.

PRAYER We accept our role as spiritual leaders to lead the UMC in a "pause for prayer" - to step back from attempts at leg-

islative solutions and to intentionally seek God's will for the future. As a Council of Bishops, we will lead the church in every part of the world in times of worship, study, discernment, confession and prayer for God's guidance. We ask you, as a General Conference, to join us in this effort, beginning this week. We were moved by the sight of delegates praying around the table, and we hope these efforts will continue. As your bishops we are ready to join you and to lead you in these times of prayer.

PROCESSES We have discussed in depth the processes which might help our church heal and move forward - up to and including the possibility of a called General Conference in 2018 or 2019. We have not finalized our plans for such processes, but we will keep working on options we have heard from many of you, and we will keep reporting to this General Conference and to the whole church.

NEXT STEPS We recommend that the General Conference defer all votes on human sexuality and refer this entire subject to a special Commission, named by the Council of Bishops, to develop a complete examination and possible revision of every paragraph in our Book of Discipline regarding human sexuality. We continue to hear from many people on the debate over sexuality that our current Discipline contains language which is contradictory, unnecessarily hurtful, and inadequate for the variety of local, regional and global contexts. We will name such a Commission

to include persons from every region of our UMC, and will include representation from differing perspectives on the debate. We commit to maintain an on-going dialogue with this Commission as they do their work, including clear objectives and outcomes. Should they complete their work in time for a called General Conference, then we will call a two- to three-day gathering before the 2020 General Conference. (We will consult with GCFA regarding cost-effective ways to hold that gathering.)

CONTINUING DISCUSSIONS We will continue to explore options to help the church live in grace with one another including ways to avoid further complaints, trials and harm while we uphold the Discipline. We will continue our conversation on this matter and report our progress to you and to the whole church. Today, as a way of beginning to find our way forward, we suggest that in place of the allotted legislative time we spend 1-2 hours of plenary time in prayer, confession and exploration of a creative way forward. The bishops are prepared to provide questions to guide your conversations. Your conversations will be the first step to a way forward.

As you can see, the plan is comprehensive and complex, please keep the larger United Methodist Church in your prayers.

Blessings, Reverend Ruth

Page 3



ELATION PERFORMING "GODSPELL"

The music group ELATION of St. Stephen United Methodist Church from Mesquite, Texas, will appear in concert at Trinity United Methodist Church in Idaho Falls, Idaho on Sunday June 19, 2016 at 7:00 pm. Trinity United Methodist Church is located at 237 N Water Ave in Idaho Falls, Idaho. Admission is 1. Act as host at the church free.

ELATION is composed of 30 youth ranging in age from 12 to 18. The group was formed in August of 1999 and has shared Godspell with over 175 congregations in 36 states and Canada throughout the past sixteen years.

All cast members have both singing, dancing and speaking roles to help retell the parables from the Gospels in "GODSPELL". The musical drama of the life of Christ is understood by the youth to be their means of conveying the message of Jesus Christ. As a result of their sincerity,

"GODSPELL" becomes a significant worship event.

We hope you can join us for a wonderful night of fun and fellowship.

We need volunteers—

Please call the church office at 522-7921

- 2. Sign up to host a few youth pluse a chaperone
- 3. Help prepare for the potluck at 5pm.

Missions

Thanks to many people participating in the Mothers' Day Blanket program, \$520 was sent to Church World Service: that will provide 105 blankets to someone, somewhere who is in a disaster situation.

Mothers were remembered in May; now let's remember fathers (mothers, too) for the Tools of Hope Program. Through donations in memory or in honor of someone, tools necessary for maintaining adequate food supplies and living environments are given to persons who may have been uprooted by some type of disaster.

A letter will be sent to those who are being honored. Your name and phone number, along with names and addresses and \$5.00 can be sent to the office, put in the mission's box by the phone or in the collection plate on Sunday.

Hardware tools such as hammers. saws, and building materials will be provided to less privileged persons as well as training and counseling.

Medical supplies, health and school kits, and cleanup supplies for use in disas-

ter situations are used to help uprooted families or individuals.

Church World Service is a cooperative ministry of 35 Protestant, Orthodox, and Anglican denominations, providing sustainable self-help and development, disaster relief, and refugee assistance in some 80 countries.

- Marilyn Taylor

Cub Scout Pack 6



Cub Scout Pack 6 is completing another school year. We have had a large growth in both youth and active adults. During the summer, we suspend weekly Den meetings,

but continue with a monthly Pack meeting. We have 2-3 activities scheduled each month.

We are in our recruitment phase as

boys are completing school. We are open to any boy going into 1^{st} – 5^{th} grade next year and we would be happy to have your son join us. Please Contact Bill O'Steen at 552-0665 or fuelflea@aol.com for more information.

We have also been informed by the Council that Pack 6 will be participating in a pilot program this fall for Lion Scouts. This is a program for boys in Kindergarten. - Bill O'Steen

Page 4 Page 5

RCCM Vacation Bible School July 15th - 17th

Get ready to move to the beat at Jungle Beats Vacation Bible School, July 15th – 17th! Jungle Beats is a "Jungle Book," music-themed, weekend program put on jointly by First Presbyterian, Grace Falls, New Day Lutheran, and the Regional Council for Christian Ministry.

Through fun science experiments, crafts, reading scripture, and, of course, jamming to music together, we will build relationships and rediscover some of Jesus' parables, bringing these stories alive in a new and fun way. Cost is FREE! Programs are available for kids potty

trained through 4th grade and anyone 5th grade & up can volunteer to help lead! There are LOTS of ways to get involved. For more information:

http://www.newdaylutheran.org/uploads/images/Gallery/2016% 20VBS%20Registration%20Form.pdf



Timbré Ensemble Handbell Concert on June 7th



The Timbré
Ensemble from
California will
present a concert at 7:00 PM
on Tuesday,
June 7, at Calvary Baptist
Church. (785

First St.) Timbré is a professional lyrical percussion ensemble, featuring handbells, auxiliary & keyboard per-

cussion, and dance. In addition to the concert, the ensemble will also present a workshop for handbell musicians during the afternoon of June 7. For more information,

check the ensemble's website (www.timbre-ensemble.org) or email TrinityBell-sIF@gmail.com.

- Shelly Siemer



Christian Education News

By: Betty Anderson

We had a very good year with the children and youth each Sunday from, Sept. 2015 - May 2016. During that time, we had very faithful teachers who taught the kids with music and lessons suitable for the various ages. They were Betty Anderson, Terri Robinson, Heather Castillo, Tommy Lew Sandy Bryan, Tim French, Linda Nelson, Lora King, Kay Keifner, Sheryl Schaffer, Ed Simmons, Kathy Harder and Rev. Ruth Marsh.

Besides the regular weekly classes, the children and youth of all ages presented the Annual Christmas Program with music and readings about Christmas traditions. We will not have weekly classes during the summer. The children and youth will be invited to occasional activities which will include Camping and VBS. Please note those activities listed in the summer schedules.

We want to thank the teachers and staff for their time, talents and faithfulness to our young people.

Graduation Celebration

On May 22 we recognized our graduates. Our graduating high school seniors are:

Haydn Bryan – son of Jeff and Sandra Bryan, from Idaho Falls High School. He plans to attend Boise State University.

Aaliyah Poulter – daughter of Sarah McMurtrey, from Emerson High School and Eastern Idaho Technical College. She plans to attend Idaho State University

Bailey Summers – daughter of Gene and Kim Summers, from Hillcrest High School. She plans to attend Dixie State University in St. George, Utah.

Graduating from Higher Education are:

Elizabeth O'Steen Swedin, daughter of Bill and Lola O'Steen received a Bachelor's of Science and Social Work from Weber State University in Ogden, Utah.

Courtney Bean, daughter of Mike and Debbie Bean graduated with her Master's of Science in Occupational Therapy from University of New England in Portland, Maine.

Gavin Carney – son of Kevin and Kelly Carney, received his Master's of Music from University of Iowa, Iowa City, Iowa

Congratulations to them all! If there are others we missed please let us know so we can recognize them too.

Page 6

Sunday	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Saturday
	May 30 Memorial Day Church Office Closed	May 31 6:30 Cub Scout Recruitment Night (MDH) 7:00 Daisy/Brownie Scouts	1 9:00 Breakfast - O'Brady's 11:00 Upper Room Study 1:30 NAMI 7:30 Boy Scouts / Venture 7:30 Marnie Circle	9:30 UMW Executive Board	3 Church Office Closed 7:00 Narcotics Anonymous	4 11:00 am Peter Isakson Memorial Luncheon 7:00 Alcoholics Anonymous
5	6	7	8	9	10 Church Office Closed	11
9:15 Potluck Breakfast 10:00 Blended Worship 6:30 Softball Game	7:00 Narcotics Anonymous	7:00 P.E.O. 7:00 Trustees Committee	9:00 Breakfast - O'Brady's 1:30 NAMI 7:30 Marnie Circle	7:00 Girl Scouts	7:00 Narcotics Anonymous	7:00 Alcoholics Anonymous
12	13	14	15	16	17 Church Office Closed	18
9:15 Potluck Breakfast 10:00 Blended Worship	10:00 F.I.S.H.	1:00 Prayer Group	9:00 Breakfast - O'Brady's 1:30 NAMI			
6:30 Softball Game	7:00 Narcotics Anonymous	6:30 Finance Committee	7:30 Boy Scouts / Venture 7:30 Marnie Circle		7:00 Narcotics Anonymous	7:00 Alcoholics Anonymous
19 FATHER'S DAY	20	21	22	23	24 Church Office Closed	25
9:15 Potluck Breakfast 10:00 Blended Worship 4:30 Softball Game		1:00 RCCM Meeting	9:00 Breakfast - O'Brady's 11:00 Upper Room 1:30 NAMI			
5:00 Potluck Dinner 7:00 GODSPELL	7:00 Narcotics Anonymous	7:30 Church Administrative Council	7:30 Marnie Circle		7:00 Narcotics Anonymous	7:00 Alcoholics Anonymous
26 9:15 Potluck Breakfast 10:00 Blended Worship 4:30 Softball Game	6:30 Praise Band Rehearsal	28 1:00 Prayer Group 6:30 Cub Scouts Pack at Bowlero 7:30 Education Meeting	29 9:00 Breakfast - O'Brady's 11:00 Upper Room 1:30 NAMI 7:30 Marnie Circle	30	Closed	July 2nd 7:00 Alcoholics Anonymous
	7:00 Narcotics Anonymous	7:30 Education Meeting	7:50 Iviarnie Circie		7:00 Narcotics Anonymous	7.00 fuconones futoriyinous



Please have your articles for the July newsletter submitted to: office@tumcif.org no later than Wednesday June 15th, so we can get the newsletter out in a timely manner.
Thank you!
Don Rohde
Editor
I donrohde@aol.com

Regional Council for Christian Ministry—RCCM

Community News:

Prison Ministry - The RCCM has invited representatives of other helping agencies and organizations to attend the RCCM monthly meetings to share their mission and goals. In May, Marla Jo High of Kairos Prison Ministry talked about the international organization and its role in Idaho. She leads and supports its ministry to the women at the prison in Pocatello. They provide an annual 3 1/2-day retreat followed by weekly visits. Other ministries are provided to men's and juvenile facilities. For further information, contact Marla Jo High at 208-339-1327 or email her atteatime2014@yahoo.com.

The Soup Kitchen received nearly \$3000 through the Idaho Gives campaign in May. The numbers of guests served continues to diminish though the need is still strong. Because those numbers are diminishing, however, food costs are also down. The 10-yearold facility is in need of some upgrades and refurbishments, so the Soup Kitchen has been able to use the savings to do some of that work without requesting additional funds. Most recently, a mixer and food processor were purchased; previously, volunteers had frequently brought their own equipment, so the new appliances are much appreciated.

RCCM Committees:

F.I.S.H. served 27 families in April. Health care needs continue to be a major concern. FISH has compiled information about sources of free or reduced-cost dental care in the community; that information will be given to the offices of member churches. GREATEST NEED: deodorants for men and women.

Community Food Basket received



nearly \$4000 through the Idaho Gives campaign. The Food Basket served 790 families (2969 people) in April. COMMUNITY FOOD BASKET IDAHO FALLS Numbers continue to diminish over the same month last

vear (20 - 25%). Recent food drives were held by Journey Church in Shelley, Tobin Cleaning and Restoration at Sam's Club, Okland Construction (currently renovating the LDS Temple in Idaho Falls) and by the National Association of Letter Carriers. Changes in food regulations as well as changes in policy by the Idaho Food Bank in Pocatello are causing problems in receiving out-of-date foods from area grocers.

GREATEST NEED: a refrigerated truck to pick up fresh and frozen foods from grocery stores in the area.

Regional Council for Christian Ministry—RCCM—Continued

Little Church in the Pines has begun the work of drilling their own well; the fund drive successfully covered the costs of the project. There are two con-

certs planned: gospel music on June 10th and the Liberty Quartet on July 22; both are Friday

night events and both start at 7 PM. Little Church will celebrate its 75th Anniversary on July 24th and all are invited to attend.

Remember that Trinity UMC's day to host and sing is July 10th.

RCCM Vacation Bible School planning continues; materials have been ordered and volunteers are being recruited. Information is available on their Facebook page (Idaho Falls Joint Vacation Bible School). The 3-day event will be held July 15 - 17 at Sunnyside Park (near the hospital).

-Linda Milam

United Methodist Women

At the May Unit meeting, members and guests of the United Methodist Women were privileged to hear Mark Nagel, son of Mary Nagel, make an informative and enlightening presentation on bees, com-United plete with combs of honey Methodist Women
FAITH-HOPE-LOVE IN ACTION from his hives and refreshments using honey from Mark and prepared by his mother. The cookies were a recipe using honey, developed by Jakob Bryan when he was six years old!!

August 11 will be the next unit meet-



ing with an ice cream social along with a pro-

gram about the Amish presented by Lin Sharp, who lived in Pennsylvania for 11 years and has very interesting information and pictures about them.

> Several United Methodist Women will be attending Mission U. at the Nazareth Retreat Center in Boise to study topics dealing with social action,

global information and a biblical based class.

Trinity's Got Talent: - Save Saturday, October 29th at 1:00 p.m. for the fall event: a luncheon and "Trinity's Got Talent" entertainment. This afternoon will be special as guests enjoy many of the talents at Trinity. – Marilyn Taylor

Page 11 Page 10

Let's Go Camping!

There are lots of opportunities available for children, youth and adults to be a part of the summer program. Printed information is available at the church and also on the internet. We have had students attend various camps at Luther Height Bible Camp (www.lutherheights.org), and Sawtooth Methodist Camp (www.gocamping.org).

Here are suggestions that most people



New lodge at Luther Heights

Luther Heights

208-886-7657 (Oct.-May), 208-774-3556 (May-Sept.) <u>Intro to Camp</u> – June 26-29, July 5-8, July 17-20, July 24 -27 <u>Junior Camp</u> – June 26-July 1, July 17-22, Aug. 7-12 <u>Intermediate Camp</u> – June 26-July 1, July 24-29, Aug. 7-12

Senior High Camp - July 10-15,

Women's Retreat-- July 15-17



Sawtooth camp lodge

Sawtooth Camp

Camping office in Portland 503-802-9210

Elementary Camp – July 3-9, July 10-

<u>Junior High</u> – July 3-9 **Senior High** – July 17- 23

Generations Jamboree – June 10 – 12 (all ages- kids through grandparents)

There are other camps and retreats at both locations and at other Methodist camps in Oregon.

The cost will vary a bit but we want to help all persons interested in their great camp programs to be able to attend no matter what the cost.

I want to especially invite families to the: Intergeneration Family Camp at Sawtooth Camp on June 10 – 12. An excellent way to get kids interesting and learn about Christian camping. It is just 3 days. Our family is planning to attend and invite others to come too!

If interested in any camp contact Betty Anderson, coordinator 208-523-8272.

Trinity in Local Mission

Over twenty years ago Trinity, along with many local churches, united to form the Regional Council for Christian Ministry. The purpose was to combine their efforts in assisting local folks in need rather than dealing with individual walk-ins at the churches. The Community Food Basket of Idaho Falls and FISH (Friends in Service Here) were established. Trinity provides office space for RCCM on our lower level. We operate on funds donated by individuals, churches and organizations. Donations may be made to FISH's general fund or as dedicated funds in one the following categories.

Financial assistance: items not covered by traditional agencies such as birth certificates for registering children in school, gasoline, appointments at the Community Family Clinic

Hygiene items: those which may not be purchased with food stamps such as diapers, laundry soap, deodorant, toothpaste and brushes, feminine hygiene products and many others

Car Seats: a safety qualified car seat is

required to take a newborn home from the hospital. We distribute these through the discharge social worker at the hospital accompanied by a layette providing newborn items.

Community Partnership with Deseret Industries: allows us to assist clients (at no cost) with items in the Idaho Falls store such as maternity and school clothes and household items.

School supplies: for children in Districts 91 and 93 from K-12 identified to us by school personnel. Supplies are



purchased, packed to individual orders and delivered to the schools. We have assisted 826 students this school year.

Food backpack delivery: we distribute food provided by the Idaho Food Bank to schools in District 93 for children identified as at risk nutritionally over the week-end. - Bev Kemp

<u>Trinity Annual Camping Fund</u> - Please support the camping program for the children and youth by donating to the fund. This experience can transform the lives of our youth. Designate your donation to the Trinity Camping Fund 2016. The camps vary in cost from \$150 - \$350 or more for some special camps.

Page 12

Scouting News

Girl Scout Troop 60 /62



The girls and leaders that are planning to travel to Savannah GA had an overnighter at the church, discussed travel plans, formed pa-

trols, completed Caper Charts (duty rosters) and had some fun cooking cupcakes, watching movies, and playing team building games. Thanks to Tami for putting together this trip -She's awesome!

Venture Crew 6



The crew helped the church trustees by doing some minor trimming on the church venturing BSA property. This week

they are planning on a trip to the local climbing gym. They just returned

from a trip to the Rexburg Escape house, the second time they have gone there this year. It's a blast! Most of the vouth have earned the funds for the upcoming trip to Alaska. We will be purchasing air plane tickets next week, and securing camping sites... Exciting times!

Boy Scout Troop 6

The monthly outing was actually a ser-

vice campout with Pack 6. They helped conduct the annual family camp at Krupp Scout Hollow which is located in Lorenzo ID. Despite the threat of rain,

everyone had a great time. The troop also challenged the Venture Crew to a game of capture the flag held at Freeman park with lots of running, hiding and strategy. We had a hot dogs and will hopefully have a rematch soon.

- Robin Stewart

6/25 Lorraine Driskell 6/15 William Cole Jr. June Birthdays 6/26 6/15 Alexi Jensen Michael Pearson 6/27 **Ionnie Pace** 6/15 Max Harrison Aubrey Bottcher 6/29 Sandra Krivanek 6/17 Alexandra Croson Brian Dickson 6/2 6/29 Matthew Croson 6/18 Liz Herrmann Karen Petersen 6/30 Steve Farkas 6/18 Katie Robinson 6/5 Richard Dickson 6/19 Barbara Anderson Connor Smith 6/6 Chris Allison 6/20 For additions or corrections in Mary Stewart Gaylen Denning 6/20 birthdays please contact Pam Bonnie Hilker 6/11 6/23 in the church office. Ioan Fuhrman Mary Eld 6/12

Community Food Basket

CARING & SHARING

COMMUNITY

FOOD BASKET

IDAHO FALLS

Community Food Basket - Idaho **Falls** is the new name of Idaho Falls Community Food Bank. We're still the same organization sponsored by Regional Council of Christian Ministry, just renamed to avoid confusion with Idaho Food Bank.

Our goal is to provide a four-day supply of foodstuffs for an individual or

family that needs that food to survive. Many of our clients are food insecure because they are temporarily unemployed or chronically underemployed and many are single parents with young children. Other clients are elderly or disabled and live on fixed incomes. Some are homeless. In 2015 we served 11,308 families comprised of 45,462 individuals. 41% of these individuals were 19 years of age or younger.

Our standard food basket consists of canned and packaged items, eggs, bread, some fresh fruits and vegetables, and about ½ pound of meat per person. The food basket is designed to provide 2,500 calories per person per day with protein and carbo-

> hydrates meeting USDA guidelines. At this time 100% of the meat and bread is donated by local grocery stores and other entities. We also receive a selection of deli items and sweets from these sources. USDA commodities and food donations from Idaho Food Bank are included in our baskets.

Food drives by churches, schools, busi-

nesses, and other organizations like Boy Scouts and Postal Carriers go a long way in supplying us with basic

items but these don't cover all of our needs. We also rely on monetary donations to ensure we have the food we need to serve our families. We have over 80 regular volunteers of all faiths and all ages who

work one or two shifts per week to provide service to our community. The Friday distribution crew includes TUMC members Jennie Starkey, Joy and Jerry Christian, and Kay Kiefner. If you want to volunteer just contact one of us. - Kay Kiefner

Page 14 Page 15